
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

October 16, 2018
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 
Captain, Steve Oberly Firefighter, Jon Arnold
        Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel 
             Firefighter, Caleb Garcia
Firefighter, Chris Baird

Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


Steve Bowyer

3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen had no administrative remarks. 
4. Approval of Minutes: September 18, 2018
Minutes were approved as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated that she passed around two thank you card for excellent service from the Pinewood Firefighters. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope explained that we are 25% through the fiscal year. He pointed out where each section stood so far for being spent: 1000 category at 30.92% which should start to level out as our Bear Jaw seasonal employees are done with their fire season, 2000 category at 15.23%, 3000 category at 14.61% and 4000 category at 2.21%. Chief Tope did point out that we will have more overtime coming up soon as two of our Firefighters are expecting new babies in November and that will also impact our health deductible reimbursement account. 
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler explained that revenue was looking good and our AERO outstanding balance has dropped significantly compared to the prior year. She said that she finally received the CTR’s for Bear Jaw’s fires and billed $140,200.78. Office Manager Mohler said that workers comp did not subtract the PSPRS-Parker Lawsuit totals from the payroll summary she sent them back in March/April for our mid-year payroll audit, which looked like we were going to owe an additional $10,000.00 to be paid in FY18-19, so after getting that report corrected we will receive an overpayment credit of $864.00 dollars for FY 17-18. Chief Tope went over the monthly call log stating that everything was comparable from years prior. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that he had no exceptional responses to report, but that he assumed our call volume will pickup if we have a bad winter not only due to the weather but the new pavement areas on the I-17 seem to be holding a lot of standing water causing lots of hydroplaning accidents which we have seen over the past few weeks. He told the board that he planned to talk to ADOT about the road issues and will report back if they seem to sense the same concerns or not. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope said that he had no legislative updates. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope said that both A-shift and C-shift have done the quarterly GFR training and B-shift would be attending it in the next few weeks. This training went over random skills. 
Next, Chief Tope stated that he had put our current plow-truck on public surplus, but it did not sell as the minimum bid was not met. He said he was okay with this because he found out that the new plow truck that we ordered was supposed to be ready by the end of October but was now pushed back till mid-November. He said that he planned to use the old plow truck if needed until the new plow truck arrived, and then he would post the old plow truck for sale again. Chief Tope said the replace truck for C41 was also pushed back till January 2019. 

Lastly, Chief Tope said that due to the weather that the Munds Park area received in the beginning of October, the Forest Service was unable to do the controlled burn by the Frog Tank trail and has decided to wait till spring 2019 to do this burn. 

9. DISCUSSION: Thor Guard Alarm System: Keep disconnected or have it reconnected:
Chief Tope handed out a map showing where the Thor Guard and Omni-directional sirens were located and also the new electronic siren location over by the Country Club Pro Shop. Chairmen Drinen said that he had heard worries from two PPOA board members but after his explanation of how the sirens would be used he heard no further complaints and Chief Tope also expressed that he has heard no further complains on the omni-directional and Thor guard siren being disconnected from each other. For further clarification, the Thor guard siren on the fire station roof will sound when it senses electricity in the air, the Pro Shop electronic alarm will manually sound their alarm when they hear the Thor guard siren go off to make sure the golfers hear the warning and the omni-directional siren will be used manually by the fire department to warn Munds Park of any big emergencies like evacuations etc. Chief Tope said he will add a notice of this change to the newspaper and state that when Munds Park hears the siren they need to go to our website, facebook page, check the news, a radio station or hopefully be signed up for the Coconino County Emergency Notification System so they can get their text right away and know what the issue is and know what they need to do. 
10. DISCUSSION: ARGO donation/sold equipment: Response from Coconino County Attorney, Brian Furuya:

Chief Tope explained that after the Argo donor expressed his dismay and wanted payment from the fire department for the Argo that was sold he told him that we would not be able to use our tax payer’s money to do that. He then checked with our attorney, Brian Furuya, who agreed. Chief Tope explained that he called the donor back but received his voice mail, so he left him a message explaining what our attorney told us. A week or so later the donor made a comment on a picture of a necklace that was donated for the Auxiliary Golf Tournament saying that items are donated and then sold for the departments slush fund. He also made a new post of the fire departments facebook page stating that he donated the Argo to the department who turned around and sold it. Chief Tope explained that Office Manager Mohler was able to hide his comment and delete his post from our page and he was able to block the donor from our page that same day. After consulting with Brian Furuya, he said that he felt it was best to not make any contact with the donor and to see if things settled down and stated that if the donor kept causing problems that he would step in and start by writing him a letter. At this point in time, no further contact has been made by either party. 
11. DISCUSSION: Budget amendment information due to FEMA Grant award:

Chief Tope explained that he reached out to the Coconino County Treasurer’s Office, Finance Department and had received no answer to his question about if the Department needed to revise our budget due to the FEMA Grant we were awarded and had not anticipated. Ultimately Brian Furuya, our County Attorney, reached out to us and stated that because the item in question was income and not an expense we were not required to amend our budget. For further clarification he stated that if we needed to add an item to our budget or needed to move budgeted money from one item to another, we were required to amend our budget or at the very least get board approval with a board vote. 
12. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: GFR IGA:

Chief Tope reported that in the past the board voted to accept the amended IGA, but the actual contract was not accepted as a whole and signed. He explained that he had Brian Furuya, County Attorney, look over the contract and he noted two changes. First, he changed the name Department to District. Secondly, he wanted to make it clear to the Pinewood Fire District Chief and Board that he represents multiple Districts named within the IGA and it could cause issues down the road if there was a dispute where we would have to get counsel else where as he could not represent multiple Districts without the possibility of being unfair to one or more entities. There were no further questions. 



Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve the GFR IGA.


Member Rose moved, and Member Barnes seconded. 


The motion passed unanimously. 

Aye Votes: Chairman Drinen, Clerk Timberman, Member Barnes, Member Rose, Member Treharne. 

11. CALL TO THE PUBLIC: 

Bob Timberman asked if we would be removing the omni-directional siren. Chief Tope explained that the siren would still be used but it would only go off when manually set to do so and only for big emergencies, not for lightening alerts. There were no further comments
The meeting was adjourned at 3:35 P.M.

Next Meeting:
November 20, 2018 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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